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Carlingford West Public School and 
Cumberland High School 
Community update 10 November 2022 

A project is underway to upgrade Carlingford West Public School and Cumberland High School. 

State Significant Development application on exhibition until 5 December 2022 

Further to our recent Project Update – November 2022, the State Significant Development (SSD) application has 
now been lodged with the NSW Department of Planning and Environment (DPE). It will be on public exhibition 
by DPE until Monday 5 December 2022.  

The SSD application can be viewed on the DPE website: https://pp.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-
projects/projects/upgrades-carlingford-west-public-school-and-cumberland-high-school  

To provide feedback on the SSD application you can make a submission directly to DPE by following the ‘Make a 
submission’ link on the same webpage.  

Project overview 

The Department of Education has listened to the community's feedback and has developed a joint project to 
upgrade Carlingford West Public School and Cumberland High School. 

The proposed upgrade at Carlingford West Public School includes the construction of four new buildings up to 
three storeys high, and is designed to deliver new flexible learning spaces, new hall, new library, new canteen, 
and refurbished staff and administration areas. 

The proposed upgrade to Cumberland High School includes the construction of three new buildings up to five 
stories high, and is designed to deliver new flexible learning spaces including specialist spaces such as 
wood/metal workshops and visual arts spaces, new multipurpose hall, sport and performance spaces, new 
library, new canteen, and refurbished staff and administration facilities.  

More information about the SSD and proposed stages for delivery is available in the Project Update – November 
2022, available on the project webpage: edu.nsw.link/CWPSCHSupdate 

Next steps 

DPE will review all submissions received during the 28-day public exhibition period. When public exhibition has 
ended, DPE will request School Infrastructure NSW provide a formal response to submissions, before completing 
the assessment of the application. The SSD approval process can take between six to nine months.  

 
We look forward to continuing to share information with you as the project progresses. 


